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May 23, 2011

Robert Stein, Chair

ABA Standing Committee on Legal Aid and Indigent Defendants 

c/o Terry Brooks, Chief Counsel American Bar Association

321 N. Clark Street, FL19

Chicago, IL 60654

Dear Mr. Stein:

On behalf of the District of Columbia Access to Justice Commission, I am writing to wholeheartedly endorse the ABA Language Access Standards prepared by the Standing Committee on Legal Aid and Indigent Defendants.  

The Commission was created in 2005 to address the scarcity of legal services for low- and moderate- income District residents and to remove systemic barriers facing indigent individuals seeking to access civil justice system.  The Commission has made language access for limited English proficient (LEP) and deaf and hearing-impaired individuals a priority since its creation.  Commissioners have worked closely with both the Superior Court of the District of Columbia and the District of Columbia Court of Appeals to ensure that interpretation services are provided to litigants with language barriers at all steps of legal proceedings.  At the Commission’s urging, both Courts conducted trainings for judges and court personnel on the use of Language Line and made access to that resource widely available. In addition, since 2007, public funding secured by the Commission has been used to fund a Community Legal Interpreter Bank that provides interpretation and translation services to legal services providers and pro bono counsel.  This vital service enables LEP and deaf and hearing-impaired individuals to communicate with their legal services and pro bono attorneys to prepare their cases. 

Notwithstanding these efforts, there is much work to be done to ensure that LEP and deaf and hearing-impaired individuals have equal access to the justice system.  The Commission commends the Standing Committee for its thorough and thoughtful attention to this critical issue and welcomes these standards as a blueprint for the next 
phase of its work.  In conjunction with the Court, we intend to promptly utilize these standards to assess the current delivery of language access services in the District of Columbia Courts and to formulate strategies for enhancing such services.  

Sincerely,
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Peter B. Edelman

Chair
cc:
The Honorable Vanessa Ruiz
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